
Next meeting: Sunday May 20th at 11:00 are at Adventures in Bridge 
ACBL – San Diego Unit 539

April 15th 2012

Board members present: Andrew Loh, Mary Scott Knoll, Vicki Creamer, Joan Maden, John Lagodimos, Vi Breckenridge, 
Barb Holles, Ralph Baty, John Boackle and Larry Sherman

President – Andrew Loh called the meeting to order at 11:07am.
The March minutes were approved as written and circulated via email.
Board election - All bios and photos to be sent to Andy Loh by April 22nd. These will then be sent out for Unit members 
for a vote.  
Unit game lessons – post-meeting, Kathy Angione has agreed to teach the lesson on Jun 3 when Maritha is out.
Holiday party - a motion was passed that all players from any unit will get a free lunch if they attend at least 12 Unit 
games during the year.
Three nominees for the Unit 539 Board have been brought forward by Marti Blackwell. Bios will be collected and sent 
out to all Unit 539 members for  a vote in May

VP Report –   John Lagodimos proposed that 4 menus for Unit game Hospitality snacks should be put together for the use 
by volunteers.  The motion was passed (9 in favor 1 against).

Treasurer - Barb Hollis reported that at the end of March we had $6723.00 in checking and $12,520.00in savings.  The 
profit for March was $2656.00 due to a great Sectional tournament. She will transfer some money to the savings account. 
Two checks for advertising have not been cashed by the District 22 treasurer.  Barb will investigate.

COMMITTEE REPORTS
Partnerships. – Everything going well.

Tournament Chairman – There was an increase in attendance at the Spring tournament.  We should plan for 90 table 
capacity at the summer tournament

Club Manager –. Nothing new to report.

Future Life Master – The flyer is correct for the tournament and has been sent out by E mail, and also to the Aztec club. 
The point range is 0-NLM. Marti Blackwell and Pat Newman are willing to help with partnerships. 

Hospitality – Board members have signed up for hospitality until May 20th. On June 3rd Mary will have players bring 
dishes from the recipes they submitted to the cookbook for youth scholarships

Awards – Larry Sherman reported that he was using a new vendor.  The awards are less expensive for the same quality 
and the vendor is more reliable.

Publicity – Nothing new to report.

Membership Report – More new people, and more transfers into the Unit.

Educational Liaison – Flyers are available at Adventures in bridge for the Youth tournament.  The tournament will be 
from 11-00 until 3-00.  It will be a separate game from the NLM, but we will try to integrate the youth, especially at lunch 
time. Joan Maden has E-mailed Kitty Cooper and will meet her at a later date to discuss bringing your grandchildren
to bridge.

Meeting Adjourned at 12:15 pm.

Approved _____________ Joan Maden Secretary 


